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Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome back to a new school term! We hope you have all had a fun filled Christmas holiday. Please find below a summary of Year 1 and Year 2’s main learning areas for this term along with some general reminders.

English

Year 1
This term the children will be reading ‘Grandpa’s gift’. We will write a story about a character who finds magic in everyday things based on the structure of the text. We will change the main character and/or setting to work on our descriptive language using adjectives. The children will be looking at how prefixes and suffixes change the meaning of a word and try to apply this in their writing, with a focus on the prefix –un and the suffixes –ed, -ing, -est and –er. We will also be learning about different sentence types by introducing question sentences; using the correct punctuation with a question mark.

In Spring 2, we will be reading ‘The Curious Case of the Missing Mammoth’, an adventure story where we will be creating our own character to go on the adventure with the mammoth. We will work on character descriptions using adjectives before the noun and focus on applying the prefixes and suffixes we learned in Spring 1. How excited we are to be learning about the adventures of the woolly mammoth!


Year2 
The children’s learning this term will be focussed around the text ‘Grandads Camper’. First, we will be looking at different types of sentences, subordinations and the correct punctuation such as question and explanation marks. Then, we will be integrating these skills into our writing. We will be learning about how to write a Story based on a journey. We are very excited to learn about the adventures of Grandad. 

After half term we will be looking at the text ‘My Name is Not Refugee’. First, we will be exploring different tenses and how we use them in our writing correctly. Children will continue to build upon their punctuation and grammar. There will be a focus on using subordinations such as because, when and so. The focused punctuation will be apostrophes for the possessive. Children will then use all these skills to write a recount of an event. 


Maths

Year 1
This term we will be focusing on place value of number to 20 which will lead on to the application of this to addition and subtraction facts to 20. We will then move on to place value of number to 50 before moving on to learning about measurements, focusing on length and height as well as mass and volume.

During spring 1 we will be looking at recognising and counting numbers to 20 with a focus on learning the teen numbers. The children will identify the numbers as a numeral and as a word, be introduced to the base 10 resources to represent tens and ones within a number and then work on applying this knowledge in their arithmetic focusing on addition and subtraction calculations. In spring 2 we will extend this learning further learning about the place value of numbers to 50 before moving on to measurement where we will be looking at recording and using standard measurements and this will run alongside the following topic of length, height, mass and volume.

Year 2
We begin the spring term focussing on money. We will them move on to explore multiplication and division. In spring 2 we will be looking at length and height before moving onto mass, capacity and temperature.

In spring 1 we will be looking at coins, notes and giving change within our money unit. During our Multiplication and division unit we will be looking at formal methods and problem solving activities. The use of TT Rockstars is encouraged to support learning prior, during and after this unit. In spring 2 we will be looking at recording and using standard measurements and this will run alongside the following topic of mass, capacity and temperature. 
Homework
In Year 1 and Year 2, children need to read for the equivalent of at least 15 minutes every school night (it might be that some nights they read more than other nights) and complete 5 reads and a book talk. They need to complete their reading record each time they read. We would very much appreciate you listening to your child read and discussing their book with them. The children (or parent) should write a comment in their book and we request that you sign your child’s reading record book too. This will really help their progression in reading and writing. We will be checking your child’s reading diary regularly throughout the week. Your child will have two school reading books and one reading for pleasure book. The children need to read their school reading book a total of three times before it is changed and the reading for pleasure book is a chance to share a story together at your leisure. We also ask you to spend at least 10 minutes every school night on TT Rockstars and Numbots to develop children’s mathematical fluency and understanding of number. 

P.E.
Lloyd Webber class will have PE sessions on a Monday (indoors) and Tuesday (Outdoors). Wiseman class will have PE sessions every Tuesday (outdoors) and Thursday (indoors). Britten class will have PE sessions every Monday (outdoors) and Thursday (indoors). However, other sessions may arise throughout the week so please ensure your child always has their PE kit in school and are prepared for the unpredictable winter weather. PE kit is a plain white t-shirt or polo shirt, black or navy shorts, black or navy joggers and an outdoor jumper (when the weather requires it), outdoor trainers (these must be different shoes to the ones your child wears to school) and a water bottle.


Science

In Spring 1, we will be learning about Astronomy. Pupils will be introduced to the planets of our solar system and will begin to understand orbit and rotation. They will begin to understand why there is life on earth, but not similar life on other planets. Teachers will demonstrate how light from the sun gives us day, and how the rotation of the earth gives us night. Pupils will revisit this later in Year 5. They will then study the phases of the moon, recognising that although our view of the moon changes throughout the phases, the moon itself does not change shape. Building on their understanding of our solar system, pupils will then look beyond it at the stars and the formations they make in the sky. Pupils will learn that a long time ago, people tried to understand what they saw in the sky, by telling stories about how the stars came to be. They will learn that constellations are groups of stars in the sky, and that people have ‘joined the dots’ to create pictures, such as the Great Bear or the hunter Orion. In this lesson, pupils will learn Unit Rationale Astronomy - Physics Year 2 that astronomers have been studying the stars for many years and over a thousand years ago a Persian astronomer, Abd al-Rahman al-Sufi, known as Azophi, made the first known observation of a group of stars outside of our galaxy. If there is time, other early astronomers could be studied too. Finally, pupils will learn about space exploration. They will look at the International Space Station and its importance to space exploration. Pupils will build on this knowledge in Year 5 Astronomy in Science but also when they study the Cold War and the Space Race in History in Year 6. We have included some content teaching pupils about the Mars 2020 mission which recently landed a rover on the surface of Mars to explore the geology of a large crater that scientists believe once contained water. The rover will help scientists to analyse rock and soil samples to look for signs of ancient life. Pupils will again revisit the idea that scientists build on each other’s work to make progress in their understanding. When pupils come to study Astronomy in Year 5, they will bring some key prior knowledge from this unit that will support their learning.

In Spring 2, we will learn about materials and matter. Pupils will learn how he needed to test the properties of materials in order to find something suitable for his invention. They will look at images of Velcro under a microscope. Unit Rationale Materials and Matter (Chemistry) Year 2 Building on their understanding of materials and their properties, pupils will be introduced to the idea that everything we can see is made from many tiny things we cannot see, called atoms. The reason this lesson has been included here is to plant a seed of understanding for pupils that will be useful later in their science education when they study atoms more closely. They will learn that scientists cannot see atoms using a microscope, but that scientists long ago saw strange movements when looking at coal dust and pollen grains under a microscope, and they developed a theory that helped them explain what they saw. This is important disciplinary knowledge that will help children to think scientifically. They will learn that scientists use microscopes to look closely at things our eyes cannot see, but that scientists know there are even smaller things that microscopes cannot see. Moving on from the understanding that atoms are tiny building blocks that everything around us is made from, children will study how we can change solid objects through actions such as bending, twisting and squeezing. In this lesson, we recommend explaining that the atoms within solids have strong bonds that enable the object to hold its shape. 

This may be something pupils have a fuller understanding of later in the curriculum, but again we are planting a seed and providing challenge for those who are ready for it. Pupils will look at the properties of solids, recognising that the shape of some, but not all, solids can be changed. To offer a comparison with solids and how we can, or cannot, change their shape, pupils will then study the properties of liquids. This lesson has been included to extend children’s knowledge of matter beyond solids. They will learn more about solids, liquids and gases in Year 4. This lesson pre-teaches some of the knowledge required for that unit creating some background knowledge for children to draw upon later in the curriculum. Pupils will learn that it is difficult for us to hold a liquid in our hands. The atoms in a liquid still maintain bonds between each other, but the bonds are much weaker than in a solid. The weaker bonds between the atoms allow them to move around. This means that liquids can be poured, and liquids take on the shape of the container they are placed into.

If you have any questions, please speak to your child’s class teacher. For any additional information please also refer to Class Dojo. 

We are looking forward to an exciting term ahead, thank you in advance for your continued support.
Mr Davey, Miss Durell and Miss Lorraine
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This term the children will be looking at word processing and Scratch Jr. They will be using different computing systems and programs to support their learning. 
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This term, the children will begin by learning about how to look after and respect the world around them. They will look at what different religions believes in relation to looking after the world. 
History
The children will be learning about the lives of Tudors. We will be looking at Tudor Britain and how it is different today. We will explore Henry the VIII’s life and the changes he made during his reign. 


Music
They will be looking at instruments and how they can be used to tell a story. We learn how events, actions and feelings within stories can be represented by pitch, dynamics and tempo.

Art
This term, the children will be looking at weaving, focusing on plaits, knots and threading. This will have a link to our History topic. 
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Design Technology
The children will be exploring how to make a pencil case. We will be sewing and having a look at different stiches. 

Geography
The children’s geography this term will be learning the British Isles. We will look into Wales, Scotland, Ireland and England. 
PSHE
The children’s PSHE this term will be looking at safety and the changing body and citizenship. 
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